PAGE I TUSK TALK



Tusk Talk



COLORADO FEDERATION OF REPUBLICAN WOMEN

March 2008 Volume 44 Issue I Page I

Calendar 2008

March 13-15 NFRW Spring Board of Directors Meeting, Arlington, Va.

March 13 Capitol Regents & Regents Tea at the White House

April 15 NFRW 2nd Quarter Membership to

April 15 Membership updates in database for Republican Woman Magazine

April 30 First Membership update on line. All 2007 members should be entered

May 10 TUSK TALK Deadline

May 15 CFRW Scholarship Deadline
(SR 8)

Jun 1 Betty Rendel Scholarship and National Pathfinder Scholarship Application to CFRW President

In this Issue:

ı
2-3
3
4
5
6-9
10

Message from the CFRW President



Dear Colorado Federation Republican Women!

Thank you for the opportunity to serve as your President. I am

looking forward to working with each one of you. We have the best women in the state and together, we can accomplish much for the Republican cause. As we embark on a new year with a new slate of CFRW officers, let us remember that "the price of freedom is eternal vigilance," spoken by Thomas Jefferson. That is why we belong to CFRW and other related organizations. We know that our actions make a difference.

Since being elected, we have had an organizational meeting in January, 2008, in Parker, Colorado. We had over thirty members attend to begin to define our focus for the current year. As you know, the purpose of CFRW is (1) to foster/encourage lovalty to the Republican Party, (2) to promote an informed membership and electorate through education and activities, (3) to increase effectiveness of women in good government through political involvement, (4) to facilitate cooperation among the CFRW and NFRW, the Republican Women's Clubs, and Republican Party organizations, and (5) to work for election of Republican Party nominees. At this initial meeting, we reviewed the position descriptions for each office/role in CFRW and we spent

some time discussing priorities for 2008. One of our goals for the year is to keep in closer touch with our club presidents and the entire membership so they are well informed of CFRW initiatives. A second goal is to encourage greater participation from the CFRW membership, in events under the banner of CFRW. A third focus, so important in an election year such as this, is to engage more members in tasks related to electing or reelecting Republicans to office in Colorado. Finally, we want to set some goals around membership and fund raising.

I trust those of you that attended the Spring CFRW Board Meeting and our Legislative Day enjoyed these events. "Thank you" to Jefferson County Republican Women and Dona Troyer for their hospitality and hard work in arranging the Spring Board meeting, and to Leslie Huckabee for her leadership in planning Legislative Day.

As you know CFRW hosts the Colorado State Dinner the evening before the State Assembly. This year the dinner will be held at the Westin Hotel, Westminster, Colorado on the evening of May 30, 2008, 7:30 p.m. We have an excellent speaker and are planning to honor our two retiring Congressman, Congressman Tancredo and Senator Allard. This should be a delightful evening, and we hope all of you can come.

Many of you know that this year is the 70th Anniversary of NFRW. This is a wonderful opportunity to connect with the NFRW. The theme is, "Be a Part of History," Saturday, June 21, 2008, at the famous Palmer House Hotel, downtown Chicago, Illinois.

We hope Colorado will be well represented at this event. Please come to Chicago!!

"The really valuable thing in the pageant of human life seems to me not the State, but the creative, sentient individual, the personality; it alone creates the noble and the sublime." Albert Einstein

Marolyn Scheffel, CFR W President

Margaret Gramm CFRW 2nd Vice President

As we start a new year we are all working to elect Republican candidates. We also want to remember to keep working for Colorado Federation of Republican Women. In 2002 we had 2,218 members and the numbers have gone done every year since then. In 2007 we have 1,832 members.

I want to see our numbers go back up to at least 2000 in 2008. We can do it ladies if we all bring in one new member we would have a membership of 3,364. This year I will recognize every member that brings in 3 new members. We will also recognize the clubs with the greatest increase. Also be proud to carry your new membership cards. They are a real good looking card.

At the Fall Convention and Board Meeting their will be a drawing for a gift for everyone that has their membership card with them. You will have to show them to the ladies at the registration table in order to sign up for the drawing.

Let us all remember we can only be a voting member of one club. You can pay full membership to one club and then be associate members of any other club of your choice.

As you are sending your membership lists into the treasurer be sure to include your mailing address. We use these addresses for your Tusk Talk and National Republican Magazine. It would also really help if you would include the last 4 numbers of your zip codes. This will save money for CFRW and NFRW when they are mailing out the publications. It is real easy to find the last 4 numbers of your zip code if you don't know it. Go on line to www.usps.com and check on lookup zip code. You then type in your address and submit it and the complete zip code will come up.

I am looking forward to working with all of you to increase our membership this year to 2000.

If I can help any of you in any way just e-mail me at <u>ray-mond041@centurytel.net</u> or call me at 719-346-7519. If I'm not there to answer the phone leave a message and I will get right back to you when I get home.

Margaret

Jan Cummings CFRW 1st Vice President

Henri Stone CFRW 3rd Vice President

Responsible for organizing districts and assisting District Directors. Contact information: 970-524-0104 (h)

Email - henri@henristone.com

Julia Lindal CFRW 4th Vice President

Coordinates activities of standing and special committee chairmen. Contact information: 719-390-9833 (h)

Email - jalerp@aol.com

Dona Troyer CFRW Treasurer

The transition of taking over as CFRW treasurer has been interesting. We have several deposits that had to be made for the Spring Board, the Legislative Day and the CFRW State Dinner. Marolyn, Margaret & I met for five hours one afternoon to set a 2008 budget which was very interesting. I'm certain in the coming year I will be learning a lot on how to file the proper reports with the SOS (Secretary of State). I'm looking forward to serving on the CFRW board as your treasurer.

Dona

Robin Schrio CFRW Secretary

Responsible for written proceedings of all meetings. Contact information: 970-731-4030 (h)

Email - frschiro@cs.com

Tusk Talk Editor: Sue Noble
Send all submissions to: Sue Noble

3039 Clairton Dr, Littleton, CO E-mail: noble59@earthlink.net

Phone: 720-344-8492

Website Information

CFRW Website: www.cologopwomen.org

Webmaster: Betty Benson betty@bcconsulting.com

Margie Martinez CFRW Member-at-large—Fundraising

Responsible for fundraising activities. Contact information: 970-399-8499 (h) Email - lotus2050@msn.com

Florence Halley CFRW Member-at-large—Awards

Responsible for organizing districts and assisting District Directors. Contact information: 970-842-5288 (h)
Email - flohalley@kci.net

Sharon Adams CFRW Member-at-large—Communications

Contact information: 719-392-8012 (h) Email—sharonlee@att.net

CFRW District Meetings Spring 2008

Date/Time	District	Location	Director	Date/Time	District	Location	Director
April 26 10:00AM	V	Clarion Hotel,	Nancy Meadows	June 14 12:00PM			
	Bijo	u and 125	719-600-3827	June 14 12.00PW	II	Belata Restaurant	•
	Cole	orado Springs <u>mna</u>	ncyl@comcast.net			Edwards, Co.	303-464-8922
	Spe	eaker: Karen Kataline	:			<u>Judybasł</u>	nline@msn.com
					110.47		B (1) (1)
June 28 12:00PM	VI&VII	TBA	Leslie Huckabee	June 21 12:00PM		J's on the Waterfront	Pat Wainwright
			hucks@juno.com		P	agosa Springs, Co.	wildblue.net
			Sharron Zancanelli				<u> </u>
		Shor	ronlz@comcast.net				
		Silai	TOTIIZ@COTTCast.Tiet				
May 3 TBD	IIISE	TBD	TBD				
May 10 9:00AM	1	Poppies Restauran	t Joy Wood				
		2334 South Colo.	303-7575081				
		Blvd. Denver, Co.					
May10 12:30PM	IVN	Greely Country Clu	b Perry Buck				
		Speaker: Past	970-302-4013				
		Lt. Gov. Jane Norto	on				
June 7 12:00PM	III N	Masonic Center	Cathy Perceful				
Julie / TZ.OUF W	III IN		-				
		GJ	970-260-0943				
			cathy@tds.net				

District I Joy Wood, Director

District II Judy Bashline, Director judybashline@msn.com

District III North
Cathy Perceful, Director
cathy@tds.net

District III Southwest Pat Wainwright, Director plwainwright@wildblue.net

District III Southeast

District IV North Perry Buck, Director

To all of you in our district. I want to thank you for this opportunity to serve as your District Four North Director. I look forward to working with all of you!! I also want to thank Florence Halley our previous Director for the incredible job she performed for so many years. Florence you are simply awesome! You have left incredible shoes to fill and I look toward to your help in this new venture. As I move forward, I am energized by the incredible turn out we had at our caucus this year. It was over the top in Weld County!! As Republicans, we can be proud of our platform; less taxes and less government. Let's stand together and fight together to win back a majority in the House and Senate! I am also excited to announce that Saturday, May 10th . Greeley will host our next District meeting at the Greeley Country Club. Former Lt. Governor, Jane Norton will be our speaker. Lunch will begin at 12:00 for a minimum cost of \$22. Please call me at (970) 330-3840 for questions and reservations. Thank you and look forward to seeing you all!

Perry

District V
Nancy L. Meadows, Director mnancyl@comcast.net

District VI Leslie Huckabee, Director hucks9@juno.com

District VII
Sharron Cancanelli, Director sharronz@comcast.net

THE COLORADO FEDERATION OF REPUBLICAN WOMEN

CORDIALLY INVITES YOU TO JOIN OUR

REPUBLICAN WOMEN'S CENTEN-NIAL CLUB

You are invited to attend our Wine and Cheese Reception honoring former UNITED STATES AMBASSADOR TO THE HOLY SEE (the Vatican), and former UNITED STATES SECRETARY OF VETERANS AFFAIRS, JIM NICHOLSON.

The reception will be hosted by Republican National Committeeman and candidate for the United States Senate, Bob Schaffer.

The event will begin at 6:00 P.M. at the Westin Hotel, 10600 Westminster Avenue, Westminster. Colorado.

This Special Reception will precede our Colorado Federation of Republican Women's State Dinner which will begin at 7:15 P.M. at the same venue.

Marolyn E. Scheffel, President Colorado Federation of Republican Women

Committee Reports

Historians Report

March is Women's History Month. I encourage President's and Program Chair's to continue to provide new information about Republican women who have contributed to our nation, our state and local communities. In fact, each month a moment of "Republican Women History" would be a great agenda or newsletter item.

Next year we will celebrate our 70th Anniversary. I hope to have completed by the 2009 CFRW Convention, a twenty year update for the *50 years of CFRW* written by Jeanine Lincoln.

Bylaws Chair Report:

The Bylaws provide us important guidelines on how we conduct our business. Bylaws are the skeleton to the state organization and each unit club. Bylaws give us strength as an organization and I hope to provide educational information on how not to be afraid of this strange little "monster," and to help our Republican Women leaders learn how to use them to provide a thorough and complete guide on how to conduct meetings, organize and preserve the integrity of our organization.

I would like to stress the opportunity within CFRW by attending District Meetings, Board Meetings and Conventions the wonderful opportunity we all have of networking, sharing our skills to support and help one another. CFRW has developed some outstanding Republican leaders such as Marty Nielson, Boulder County GOP Chairman, Mary Dambman, Adams County GOP Chairman and Kelsey Alexander, Douglas County GOP Chairman. I am honored that I can support them as their Parliamentarian for their respective county assemblies. We need to stress the importance of turning to each other as a resource and a friend as we move forward these next two years.

Carol Singer

Sunshine

Sunshine Chairman is June Frink. I can be reached at junefrink@bresnan.net be sure to put CFRW Sunshine on your e-mail. My son in law put antispam on my computer and stuff that goes in there is hard to find. May you all stay healthy.

June Frink

Margaret Gramm, Handbook Chair

Another new year and the New Handbook is printed. I hope that there are no mistakes in it but I'm only human so there may be some. If you find an error please notify me and I will get the correction out in the next Tusk Talk. I encourage every club to get enough for all of their officers to have one. The cost of the Handbook is \$3.00. Each club is given 2 Handbooks.

They have the information for all of your elected officers, Standing and Special Committee chairman. All of the clubs in the state are listed. Their presidents information and the time and place where each of the clubs meets or who to contact. Any of the clubs would always welcome any of us at their meeting if we are in their area for some reason.

The CFRW Bylaws are also in the back of the Handbook. It is a great tool to have around.

There is also a calendar of different important events at the front of the book. If you need a Handbook just let me know and I will mail it to you. Send me an email at raymond041@centurytel.net, call 719-346-7519 or write me at 225 So. 16th Street, Burlington, CO 80807-2302.

Margaret Gramm

Bel-Nor Republican Women

Bel-Nor Republican Women installed our 2008 officers at our November Installation of Officers Dinner. They are: Vicki Zanini, President; Barb Caudle, First Vice President; Marcia Bacino, Second Vice President; Jeannie Katzer, Secretary; and Jody Richie, Treasurer.

We kicked off a busy year with our January membership luncheon where US Senate candidate Bob Schaffer was our guest speaker, along with Debbie Rose, District 2 Pueblo County Commissioner candidate, and Pueblo County Republican Party Chairman, Dave Dill.

Our community knows how to roll up our sleeves and get the job done, and our members continue to work tirelessly to support our republican candidates and reach out to our community through various service projects. During this important election year we remain steadfast in our objective to promote an informed public through political education and activity. We look forward to a successful year for our club and for our country.



BNRW 2008 officers are installed at the November Installation Dinner. They are: Vicki Zanini, President; Jeannie Katzer, Secretary; Jody Richie, Treasurer; Marcia Bacino, Second Vice President; and Barb Caudle, First Vice President.

US Senate candidate Bob Schaffer addresses the Bel Nor Republican Women in Pueblo at their January membership luncheon.



Jefferson County Republican Women

The Jefferson County Republican Women are accepting applications for our Twentieth Annual Scholarship. It will be given to a Jefferson County female resident who also attends High School in Jefferson County, and will be attending a four year college or university in the fall. For information contact Tori Merritts at irot@aol.com or www.jeffcogop.com

Sadly we lost one of our long time members and Past President Ruth Hopper. Ruth passed away January 6, 2008. She will be greatly missed.

Royal Gorge Republican Women's Club



President Mary Mulvane and Lara Dieringerft donate monies to help a local organization with assisting in paying heating bills.

Greeley Republican Women

Newly elected officers for Greeley Republican Women were installed on December 4th, 2008 at the lovely home of Lea Faulkner. In addition to the installation, the program consisted of a successful silent auction and collection of gifts for our servicemen and women in Iraq and Afghanistan.

Highlight of the evening was the presence of CFRW President, Marolyn Scheffel who installed our new officers----President, Marilyn Owen; 1st Vice-President, Perry Buck; 2nd Vice-President, Joanne Mitchell; Corresponding Secretary, Jean Daviet; Recording Secretary, Dianne Stille and Anna Stewart who is our Treasurer. A painting of a picturesque Colorado fall scene was presented to Margie Martinez who has served as our President for the past five years----her leadership will be missed by all. But she is not leaving! She is now the CFRW fundraising chairwoman---good luck Margie in your new endeavor!

Coming up on March 7th is our annual Lincoln Day dinner. This year we will honor Sen. Wayne Allard and his lovely wife, Joan. Wayne and Joan have always been an integral part of our political life in Weld County.

We will miss them both.

Turn-out for our caucuses here was outstanding. We also have a slate of great candidates which were voted to be placed on the ballot by those who attended the Weld County Republican Assembly on February 23d. Our club will be working hard to insure all Republicans get elected.

Our projects in addition to electing Republicans for the upcoming year will be providing dictionaries to grade school children and continued support for our troops in Iraq and Afghanistan.

Marilyn Owen President, GRW

Chaffee County Republican Women

Our membership is growing and we are making plans for another busy and productive year for CPRWF. Last month our speakers were Marc Steinke, Colorado National Rifle Association Field Representative and Jeff Crank, a Republican candidate for Congress in Colorado's 5th Congressional District.

Also last month our members once again helped decorate for the annual Chaffee County Republican Central Committee Lincoln Day dinner. It was a suc-



cessful and enjoyable evening.

Marc Steinke, Colorado National Rifle Association Field Representative giving an overview of the history of the NRA and an update on Colorado's current "Castle Doctrine" and "Criminal Protection" legislation as well as the D.C. gun ban case scheduled for a hearing in the Supreme Court.



Joanne Robinson, CPRWF 1st V.P. and Liz Cahoon-Jackson, Parliamentarian, with "Honest Abe" at a Lincoln Day dinner.

Colorado Springs Republican Women

The Colorado Springs Republican Women hosted a candidate forum in January for the El Paso County Commissioners" .Candidates, Amy Lathen, Mike Burton, and Ken Bull participated. We had a great turnout and it was televised that evening on KKTV and KOAA. Amy Lathen was sworn in that week as the replacement for Douglas Bruce, where members Julia Lindahl and Kathleen Cirillo attended.

February's meeting was very informative, as our speaker was our El Paso County Republican Chairman, Greg Garcia. He talked about rallying the base in El Paso County and he informed us all of how important the El Paso County Republican voters really are for the entire state. We have the largest density of Republican voters that will counteract the Democrat vote in Boulder, Denver, and Pueblo.

We also had Air Force Major Jason Gross, Sgt. Charlie Bergen, and her husband Staff Sgt. Bill Bergen, who just returned from Iraq. They brought Victory Boxes, which the soldiers hand out to the children in Iraq and Afghanistan, and which promotes goodwill, and may even lead to weapons or bombmaking devices. All of the boxes were taken by our members and guests so we showed great support for our troops.

Our 2nd guest was Andrea Wood from TESSA, who spoke about our new project, Fresh Start For Women, which will be held in March.

BROOMFIELD REPUBLICAN WOMEN

With 2007 winding down, and with 2008 on the horizon, Broomfield Republican Women held their annual Christmas luncheon in December at the home of Bobbi Spader. We combined our luncheon with the installation of our 2008 officers by CFRW President-Elect Marolyn Scheffel. Our 2007 President, Martha Derda and District II Director Mary Dambman were also recognized for their service to the club. Our Community Affairs Chair, Gibby Bissell collected \$293.00 in cash donations and over 340lbs of food at the luncheon for our local food bank Broomfield Fish



Installation of BRW 2008 Officers: From Left- CFRW President-Marolyn Scheffel, President-Joan Griep, 1st VP-Laura Vescio, 2nd VP-Pat Walthers, Secretary-Pat Springer, and Treasurer-Doris Willimont



 $BRW\ 2008\ President,\ Joan\ Griep\ and\ Christmas\ luncheon\ hostess,\ Bobbi\ Spader$

Speakers at our luncheons have included:

Perry Buck, Vice Chairman Colorado Republicans

John Andrews, Former President of the Colorado State Senate

Gary Kaber, Broomfield Area Representative for Mitt Romney

Nick Kliebenstein. Candidate for Colorado HD 33

Local Republican City Council Members Walt Spader, Lori Cox, Linda Reynolds

Larry Reynolds, Broomfield County Republican Chairman

In March we hope to have Marti Whitmore as our guest speaker who is one of the state Co-Chairs with the Coloradans for the McCain Campaign.

Members of our club will be participating in the CFRW Legislative Day with Senator Shawn Mitchell of Broomfield and we will be donating individual time to help with the Broomfield County Lincoln Day Dinner in late April.

On May 2, 2008 our club will be donating a themed "Pie Basket" for the local Meals on Wheels Auction. We hope the basket will exceed last years bid of \$200.00!

Most recently, in conjunction with CFRW and the State GOP, Broomfield Republican Women have been busy making plans for the State Republican Dinner which will be held on Friday May 30, 2008 at the Westin Hotel in Westminster, Colorado. We are also recruiting and encouraging volunteers to help not only with the State Dinner, but with the Republican State Convention on Saturday, May 31, 2008. Please contact our Broomfield Volunteer Chairwoman Michele Haedrich at dmhaedrich@msn.com to volunteer time for both of these very important events.

Finally, after all that has been completed, we will be directing and focusing our energy preparing for our annual Summer Social held in July which is the major fundraiser for our club. So as you can tell Broomfield Republican Women have a huge agenda for the first part of 2008 and **WE'RE STILL HAVING FUN!!**

Joan Grief, President

Sunrise Republican Women

Sunrise Republican Women in Colorado Springs completed a busy year in 2007. In October Tom Doyle spoke to us concerning the situation in the Middle East and the courage of Iraqis Christians there. In November Greg Garcia, El Paso County Chairman spoke on party unity, the vision of our local organization and showed us new logo changes. In December our members enjoyed a pot luck Christmas dinner and white elephant gift exchange. In January our club was pleased to host speaker Bob Schaffer, and our District V Director, Nancy Meadows was on hand to install officers for 2008: President Ruth Wilson, First Vice-President Lisa Taskerud.

Second Vice-President Erna Haring, Secretary LeAnn Roberts, and Treasurer Kay Rendleman. Members visited the Colorado legislature in February and shared lunch with our members in the legislature. Our March event is to have speakers from Life Network and on April 12th will be our annual "fun"-raiser banquet at the Air Force Academy Officer's Club. We heartily wish to invite District V members to the District V breakfast and lunch meeting on April 26th at the Clarion hotel in Colorado Springs. We are looking forward to a fine time of fellowship with all who can attend. Thanks CFRW for a good day in Denver for the Spring Board Meeting!

Denver Women's Republican Club

"We Support Our Troops" Project

In April 2007, the Denver Women's Republican Club initiated a project to send care packages to our military troops in Afghanistan and Iraq. Club members donated various items that included snacks, drink mixes, personal care items and entertainment items. DWRC member, Terre Lidstone, donated six dozen small wooden cars from the "Toys for God's Kids" organization. The mission of this charitable organization is to, "provide handmade, sturdy, attractive wooden toys free to God's children everywhere." For more information about this organization, visit: www.toysforgodskids.com. The packages found their way quickly to the troops. Four large boxes totaling 90 pounds were mailed on April 20th and they arrived in Afghanistan on April 28th! The packages were sent to Major Carl Bonnett's unit in Afghanistan. Dr. Bonnett is the husband of DWRC member, Jan Bonnett. Major Bonnett distributed the toys to children along the road side as he provided medical care to American troops and Afghan civilians and troops along the border of Afghanistan and Pakistan. (See pictures below.)

In November 2007, DWRC mailed another three boxes totaling 70 pounds just in time for the holidays. The packages were sent to a colleague of Major Bonnett's, Captain Shawn Omsberg, who is stationed in Kuwait. The packages were distributed to soldiers in his unit which spread over Kuwait and Iraq. Troops were very thankful for the items and showing of support. DWRC has decided to continue this successful project into 2008 and has plans for a mailing in the spring!

Jan Bonnett



The Afghan boys pose for a picture after receiving the gift of the wooden cars. Each car is stamped "Toys for God's Kids USA" however no religious distinction regarding the recipients of the toys is made. These toys are provided free to all organizations that request them for children in need all over the world.



Denver Women's Republican Club "Support Our Troops" Project involved sending care packages to our military troops in Afghanistan. Our troops distributed wooden cars from the "Toys for God's Kids" organization to children along road sides. In this picture, a young Afghan girl surrounding several young boys poses for a picture. It is rare to see young girls interact with American soldiers in public because they are usually guarded at home by their parents.

THE COLORADO FEDERATION OF REPUBLICAN WOMEN

CORDIALLY INVITES YOU TO ATTEND THE STATE DINNER

This year's CFRW State Dinner will be held at the conclusion of the Congressional assemblies and promises to be a fun evening of good food, Republican fellowship, and a dynamic speaker.

The Honorable Maurice P. McTigue, visiting scholar from George Mason University's Mercatus Center, will speak on his experiences prior to joining George Mason University. Mr. McTigue served as New Zealand's ambassador to Canada, and as a non-residential High Commissioner to Jamaica, Barbados, Trinidad and Tobago and Guyana. He was involved in the economic reform process in New Zealand as a Cabinet Minister and Member of Parliament and played an instrumental role in New Zealand's remarkable reforms of the last decade. Queen Elizabeth II bestowed upon Mr. McTigue the prestigious Queen's Service Order, in recognition of his public service. This is one of the highest honors attainable for civil service in New Zealand.

The Dinner will be held on Friday evening, 7:15 P.M., the 30th day of May, 2008 at the Westin Hotel, 10600 Westminster Boulevard, Westminster, Colorado. The price of the dinner is \$60 per person, \$120 per couple, and a table of ten, \$600. A cash bar will be available. Overnight accommodations are available by calling 303-410-5000. Please reference your affiliation with CFRW for a reduced room rate. Send your dinner reservation to Dona Troyer at 10532 W. Lehigh Avenue, Lakewood, Colorado 80235 or via email to ditroyer@comcast.com

In addition to comments from our candidates, the evening's events will be highlighted by the honoring of Senator Wayne Allard and Congressman Tom Tancredo. Please plan to attend this exciting event to hear a wonderful speaker and show your support for the Colorado Federation of Republican Women.

Marolyn E. Scheffel, President Colorado Federation of Republican Women

TUSK TALK IS THE OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF COLORADO REPUBLICAN

Sue Noble, Editor

3039 Clairton Dr.

Highlands Ranch CO 80126

www.cologopwpmen.org

«LastName» «FirstName»

«Club Name»

«Address»

«City»

 ${\it ``State" ``Zip" }$